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Welcome to Rainbow Saddle Club!  We are thrilled to have you as a 2023 member.  
We’d like to take a few minutes to share with you a few friendly reminders pertaining to your club membership:
· Our club meets monthly.  During the summer months (May – October) we meet on the first Tuesday of the month at 7:00 pm at the club grounds.   Other months (November – April) we meet the first Monday of the month at 7:00 pm at the Greenvale Town Hall.
· Our club grounds are located at 8130 Baldwin Avenue, Northfield MN 55057 
· Riding at our club grounds is a “members only” privilege.  You must have paid your club dues to use the facility. No guest riding allowed outside of posted events. 
· Do not use the arena if the ground is saturated; you will tear up the footing.  
· Do not use the lights when at the grounds; finish up before dark.  
· Pick up after yourself and your horses. Examples: rake holes, do not use barrel race markers/stakes and close all gates when you leave.  No tying horses on arena panels.
· As a general rule the grounds will be available May 1st through November 1st.  If you would like to ride outside of this timeframe, please check with club officers to verify arena condition.
· PLEASE no riding the night before a scheduled event – typically we prep the day before and would like the ground in prime shape for participants, as these events are our main money makers.
· NOTICE****Failure to follow arena rules will result in a warning to membership responsible.  2nd time violation will result in termination of membership.  Renewal of membership may be considered after 1 year suspension by Board of Directors.****NOTICE
· As an Active Member in good standing, you must fulfill a minimum of 10 work hours (Open shows/events, arena/grounds maintenance and attending at  least 3 general meetings (meetings = 1 hour each)) Parents are to assist young children in fulfilling these requirements. Work hours may be donated to another membership by BOD approval. Work hours are required to be eligible for club year end awards.  Members are required to sign-up for their volunteer hours online.  Please remember to check-in & out at the event with the show/event manager to receive credit for hours worked.
· As an Associate Member in good standing, you must abide by the above riding rules to be eligible to ride at the WSCA Champ Show as a RSC member. No meeting attendance or volunteer work hour requirements and not eligible for club year end awards.     
· For current show bills and club information visit our website at:  http://www.rainbowsaddleclub.org/
If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact one of our club officers via our club email at rainbowsaddleclubmn@gmail.com. Thank you again for joining Rainbow Saddle Club!

Happy Riding,
Rainbow Saddle Club Board of Directors
 
